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Connecticut State Department of Public Health (DPH) 

School Flu Immunization Requirement for PreK Students: 

Question and Answer (Q+A) 

 

The Connecticut immunization regulation requires at a minimum one dose of influenza vaccine for school entry, each year 

between August 1st and December 31, for all children aged 24 months - 4 years (59 months).  For more information on  

influenza vaccines, visit the State Department of Public Health’s Web site at www.cdc.gov/flu/protect/vaccine/. 

 
Q: Do all children aged 24 months - 4 years (59 months) who have not received a flu vaccine by December 31st need to be    

     excluded from school? 

A: Children do not have to be excluded from school if the following conditions are met: 

 the school has received a statement signed by the child’s HCP indicating that the child has an appointment to 

receive the required immunization (this is considered “immunization in progress”).  Continued enrollment in 

school for more than thirty days after the named immunization appointment shall be contingent on the school 

receiving written documentation from the HCP stating either: that the named appointment was kept and the 

child received the scheduled immunizations, or that the child was unable to receive the scheduled immunizations 

       for medical reasons and a new appointment date is named; 

 the school has received a statement signed and dated by the child’s HCP indicating that the child has a medical 

contraindication to immunization; 

 the school has received a written statement that immunization is contrary to the religious beliefs and practices 

of the child or the parent of such child.  Such statement shall be signed by the child's parent. 

 

Q: How should a school enforce the flu vaccine regulation for those children who have not received the flu shot by  

     December 31st? 

A: Children who have not received the flu vaccine by December 31st must be excluded from school for the duration of 

     influenza season (through March 31st) or until they receive at least one dose of the influenza vaccine. 

 

Q: Where can a family go to get the flu vaccine if the pediatrician does not have any more flu vaccine? 

A: If a HCP cannot provide the flu vaccine within the given time frame of August 1- December 31st, documentation stating     

     that the child has an appointment to receive the flu vaccine from his or her HCP would be acceptable.  

 

Q: How is the ‘flu season’ defined? 

A: Influenza season generally occurs during November through the end of March. 

 

Q: Is flu vaccine required after March? 

A: No, students enrolling in school after March 31st are not required to get vaccinated but flu season may extend until May  

     and therefore getting a flu vaccine even late in the season is still protective. 
 

  

 

http://www.cdc.gov/flu/protect/vaccine/

